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Second Submissions of The Law Society of Hong Kong on the Residential 

(First-hand Sales) Bill (“the Bill") 

The Law Society' s Property Committee has submitted its views on the Bill to the Bills 
Committee on 23 April2012 and has reviewed the Administration's Response to submissions 
made by deputations, including those made by the Law Society. 

The Committee noted that the Administration is receptive of some of the concerns it raised and 
indicated that they would introduce CSAs to deal with such concerns. There are also concerns 
that the Administration indicated they would need further t世le to consider. We would like to be 
consulted on the CSAs to be introduced and reserve our rights to make further comments. 

Pending sight ofthe CSAs, we would make the following comments on the Administration's 
Response: 

1. Ri!!iditv ofthe statutorv re!!ime and the need for a mechanism to !!rant exemntions 
from the reouirements on a case-bv-case basis 
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In response to the Law Society' s concern, the Administration said that exemptions on a 
case by case basis in the light of individual circumstances would not be practicable for 
inlplementation, and would undermine the effectiveness of the legislation. 

However, it should be noted that there are mechanisms in place at present for obtaining 
exemptions or waivers 企om the requirements under the Consent Scheme and 
Non-Consent Scheme in justifiable circumstances by making applications (through 
solicitors) to the Lands Department and the Law Society resp叫ively. This system has 
been working well 

We have already highlighted the problems arising 企om the rigidity of the statutory 
requirements in our previous submissions. Ifthe law to be passed is stated so rigidly as it 
now presents, there will be no way to 0 btain any exemption or waiver according to the 
special circumstances of the case in future (except by going t尬。ugh another legislative 
procedure). This is highly undesirable and may cause a lot of complaints or concerns by 
the public, the legal professional or other stakeholders when the new law comes into 
practical application 








